
COLONIAL PARKWAY VICTIMS 

Gone But Not Forgotten 
 

Mr. Andy Fox, 
C/O WAVY News 10 
 

Andy, 

Thank you for reaching out to us regarding your upcoming story concerning our sister 
Cassandra Hailey and the 30th Anniversary of the unsolved Colonial Parkway Murders. 
As you can imagine, while this anniversary revives the public’s interest in our case, the 
loss of our sister and the lingering unanswered questions surrounding her case are 
something we as a family have dealt with for the past 30 years.  

Yet over that time our love for Cassandra, the level of our sense of loss, and our desire 
for justice for her and all the Colonial Parkway Murder victims has never diminished. 
Our ongoing frustration with the lack of answers in the case is magnified by our 
feelings of abandonment by the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), the Virginia State 
Police, and the National Parks Service. These organizations’ failure to prioritize this 
case and their lingering jurisdictional bickering have led to a stalemate where existing 
evidence has not been shared, no resources have been actively assigned, and no 
progress in the case has been made for many years. 

For 30 years we have been left to wonder, speculate, and seek answers to what really 
happened to our sister and who is responsible. And while we appreciate your current 
revival of the story on this sad anniversary we have no additional comments to provide 
at this time. 

Sincerely, 

The Family of Cassandra Hailey 

 


